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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE Spring 2020 
Letter from the Editors 

Happy Spring! Despite all that is going on in the world right now, there 
are many positive things to celebrate: World Water Day (March 22), the 
50th anniversary of Earth Day (April 22), and most of all, the vibrant 
and strong community that is AMC and the Worcester Chapter. Be sure 
to step away from the chaos from time to time and indulge in a long 
walk, a moment listening to birds, and connect with friends over the 
phone or online. 

 And, enjoy this spring issue, which offers guidance on Leave No Trace 
with dogs, updates on AMC activities (including the postponed 
Wilderness First Aid training), inspiration through our star volunteers, 
and more. Thank you to all our writers, photographers, and 
contributors! 

If you’d like to contribute, please submit any articles, photos, and any 
other content to: newsletter@amcworcester.org.  

Sending healthy wishes to all, 
Zenya and Alex 

Alexandra Molnar 
Zenya Molnar 
Worcester Chapter Communications Co-Chairs 

AMC Worcester Chapter 
amcworcester.org  
Appalachian Mountain Club 
10 City Square  
Boston, MA 02129 
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A Message from the Chapter Chair: Under the Red Felt Crusher 

By Kim Beauchemin, Worcester Chapter Chair 

Hello everyone! I hope you are all well and that you are all adjusting to the new environment we find 
ourselves in. I sit here today in my living room, rewriting this article in its entirety. You see, I had original 
planned on highlighting some great spring programs that the Worcester Chapter was excited to bring to 
you. Alas, some of that content has been canceled or postponed for the health and safety of our 
members. Regardless, spring is sneaking up on us quickly, and despite the current situation, I’m starting 
to focus on all the fantastic outdoor activities I will plan once we all come out of all this. 

Here is the latest information on some of the spring programs we had planned: 

• Wilderness First Aid (WFA) Training, Rescheduled to September 12 & 13 2020 - Want to learn
more about how to handle first aid situations in the backcountry? Need to get certified or
recertified? Come learn with us at our WFA training course!

• Backpacking Workshop, April 11th – This event is still on in virtual session format! Always
wanted to learn about backpacking but didn’t know where to start? Confused by all the gear
available? Overwhelmed by the amount of equipment you think you’ll need? Spend the day with
us getting some great information on all things backpacking – taught by the nicest folks you’ll
ever meet, who are very passionate about teaching others how fun backpacking can be!

• Leadership Training, Rescheduled to the Fall– Ever thought about becoming a leader for a
particular activity? Maybe you just want to learn what this leadership thing is all about. Perhaps
you want to find out how you could be a helpful participant on our trips. Learn from the experts
in Leadership Training co-hosted with our friends from the Berkshire Chapter.

Please click on the links above for more information– and if you have any questions, please contact the 
registrar for the program directly. 

Also, I want to provide a quick update on our Planning Meeting that the Executive Committee (Ecom) 
held in January. It was a great day with most of our time spent by getting to know and work with our 
new members as well as brainstorming on how we can bring Conservation into the forefront of 
everything we do. I was really inspired by all the great ideas that emerged during the meeting, and we’ll 
be revisiting our progress on some of those idea at our Ecom meetings throughout the year. 

Finally, my thoughts are with you and our entire extended AMC family during this difficult time. Please 
stay healthy and be kind to your neighbors. I’ve never meant it more when I say, “See you all on the 
trails soon!” 

All the best, 
Kim 
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Sunrise view from High Cabin on Mt. Cardigan – Feb 20, 2020
Photo credit: Kim Beauchemin 
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Volunteer of the Month Awards 

February  

Congratulations to Steph Keimig, Worcester 
Chapter’s February winner of the Volunteer of the Month award! 

Steph is a four-season hiking/backpacking, kayaking, and family 
leader. She loves teaching and leading folks of all abilities and 
ages on the water and in the mountains on snow and ice.  Steph 
was nominated by Walt Lazarz, Joe Massery, Pat Lambert, and 
Debi Garlick for her numerous contributions to the winter hiking 
program. 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

January  

Congratulations to Denise Guillemette, 
Worcester’s January winner of the Volunteer of the Month 
award! 

Denise is a four season hike leader. Her favorite winter activity is 
hiking but she enjoys anything that gets her outdoors to enjoy 
the wilderness. Denise was nominated by Debi Garlick and Neil 
Schutzman for her help and support of the 2019-2020 winter 
hiking program by leading hikes to Monadnock and Galehead.   
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December  

Congratulations to Sharon Whalen, Worcester’s December winner of the Volunteer of the Month award! 

  

Sharon is a four-season hike leader. Her 
favorite winter activity is snowshoeing in the 
White Mountains, but downhill skiing is a 
close second. Sharon was nominated by Joe 
Massery and Ingrid Molnar for her help with 
the 2019 Worcester Chapter Annual Meeting. 

Additional congratulations to our other 
nominees over the past three months: Darryl 
Gagne, Bruce Wester, and Ed Bajakian, Walt 
Lazarz, Dan Foster, Will DesRosiers, Mike 
Foley, and Steve Gabis. 

 

If you would like to recognize a volunteer for their contributions to the Worcester chapter, please 
email vicechair@amcworcester.org with subject line “Volunteer of the Month.” 

Please join us in thanking Sharon, Denise, and Steph and all the nominees for their contributions to the 
Worcester Chapter!  
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Leave No Trace: Dogs 
By Pete Lane, Worcester Chapter member 

I recently thumbed through The Green Guide to Low Impact Hiking and Camping by Laura and Guy 
Waterman.  Toward the back, there are case studies, including one on man’s best friend.   It offers a 
code of ethics for both dog owners and dog opponents:  

For dog owners: 
1. Never let your dog chase wildlife
2. Keep your dog close to you when other

hikers approach.  If they are nervous or if
your dog is aggressive, grab your dog by
the collar or attach a leash, even if you
know that the dog will not bite.  The other
hikers don’t know that.

3. Be especially watchful of your dog when
small children are around.  Even the
friendliest dog can be terrifying to a child.

4. Keep your dog quiet.  There’s nothing more
annoying than an owner that does nothing
about a continually barking dog

5. Keep your dog away from all food.
6. Keep your dog out of all sources of potable water
7. Don’t let your dog foul the trail.
8. When another dog comes along, restrain your dog and ask that the other owner do the same
9. If horses come by, hold your dog.
10. Use common sense and courtesy

For opponents of dogs: 
1. Show friendliness toward the dog and its owner.  Hostile behavior by dogs is often touched off

by subtle displays of fear in people.
2. Exert reasonable prudence in keeping food inside packs or out of reach of dogs
3. Be tolerant of other’s enjoyment of the outdoors.
4. Refrain from complaining to authorities or asking for restrictions on dogs.  Increased regulations

are a burden of everyone.

The Green Guide to Low Impact Hiking and Camping is a new title for Backwoods Ethics, written over 40 
years ago.  What was good advice then is still relevant today. 

Interested in learning more about Leave No Trace? 
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• Take the Leave No Trace online awareness course at:  https://lnt.org/learn/online-awareness-
course

• Attend a Leave No Trace Trainer course, which is two days with an overnight.  Search for leave
no trace in the AMC activities database or on the Leave No Trace website.
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Leader’s Corner 

By Paul Glazebrook, Worcester Chapter Leadership Chair 

The world has changed for the immediate future. The Great Outdoors has not changed—get outside. It 
is good for your body, your mind, and your soul.  

• Note that all AMC activities have been canceled and all AMC lodging is closed until further
notice. For more information, visit: https://www.outdoors.org/articles/newsroom/amc-
preparations-for-covid-19

• The Wilderness First Aid (WFA) training has been rescheduled to September 12-13, 2020. For
more details and to register, click here.

• Leaders who need WFA recertification should note that SOLO has extended your current
certification to September 30th, 2020.

• Worcester/Berkshire Chapter Leadership Training has been rescheduled to fall 2020. Details to
be announced when confirmed. For original posting, please click here.

Early spring is a wonderful time to get outside and enjoy the sun and emerging wild flowers and other 
plants. We need leaders for short, local nature walks. You do not need to be an expert—just an 
inquisitive mind. Saying, “I don’t know but will find out” is okay.  

With many of us now working from home, mid-week hikes, rides, or paddles are something to consider. 

Any questions, contact Paul Glazebrook at leadership@amcworcester.org.  
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AMC Worcester is on Slack! 

Join us at: amcworcester.slack.com 

To get started, you’ll need to follow this invitation link: 
https://join.slack.com/t/amcworcester/shared_invite/zt-d0mvlhd2-
BOLkToJGc1mDmQfF_HMuGg 

Simply create a username and password, and then you’re part of the online 
community!  

Get connected with fellow Worcester Chapter members through our many 
channels. Share advice, your favorite places to get outside, etc.; see what others 
are up to; post questions; and stay in touch.  
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